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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 12th April 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman


Dave Debnam

Vice President
Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Marie Bacon
Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

The 21st March 2010 saw our cross country team race in the National “B” Cross Country Final, and take first place. Firstly congratulations to all who represented the club. Once again there were exceptional performances from our scoring runners. We can be rightly proud as a club to hold a national title. Mention must be made of the club supporters who went along to cheer the team. With special mention to Karen Ashby and Bill Barrett for their leadership and administration over the season. 

The 25th March 2010, saw members of the club and the club receive recognition at the Luton Sports Network Awards. This year we had more nominations and improved our placing in the club of the year category.

Chris Lamont received third place for Sportsman of the Year

Helen Morris received second place for Club Person of the Year

Bill Barratt received second place for Coach of the Year

The club overall received second place for Club of the Year

On Thursday 22nd April 2010, our yearly beginners course starts, all the coaches are taking part in this course and they will be grateful of any assistance that club members can give over the 12 week period. Hopefully is will be a well attended course and in the fullness of time swell the number of members in the club.

Finally the very best of luck to all of the club members taking part in the Virgin London Marathon. Eventually I will see you all at the finish.
2. Apologies 

None
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the March meeting were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Damage to Striders tent, repair investigations ongoing.
Membership listing for HM
Luton Marathon equipment now stored centrally in rented garage
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

Affiliation certificate 2011, Insurance certificate and receipt from ARC (£187)

Invitation to support council initiative Take 3 4 Life at Stockwood 9th May.  Agreed by all not to support as 2009 event was not promoted by organisers and poor response from public, although Striders put in a good effort.  Timing is also at the start of Beginners course which Striders put on to promote running within the community. 

Correspondence out

Cheque £337.50 Marshalls Coaches – London Marathon

£50 affiliation fee to England Athletics

6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Balance slightly down on forecast, mainly due to coaches for marathon and Cross Country final but still healthy

Annual memberships still being collected,
Members D/Base
224



Renewed

161

Left


18

Outstanding

63
Members were given until 28 Feb to re-join and after that date a new member joining fee is payable. 

7. March 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

To begin our report this month we would like to give you the winners from our cross country league as promised at the end of last months’ report. Louise Peters was first vet 35, Chris Lamont first vet 50 for the third year in a row with Derek Christopher taking first vet 60. Well done to all three. In our own club awards, the Ken Abbott awards for the most improved male and female runners were won by Ian Cousins and Alison Sugars.

Saturday 6th   Thom Darby ran a PB in the Battersea 10 miles

Sunday 7th   Striders had 19 runners in the Milton Keynes half marathon where there were PB runs from Stuart Harries, Tina Milton, Mark Sains, Linda Thomasson, Mark Bradley and Dianne Blackmore.

Tony Burrows ran the Milton Keynes 10k, Dave Hall ran the Cambridge Boundry Run Marathon and Lawrence Proctor ran the Wendover Woods 5 miles.

Sunday 14th   Six Striders ran the Silverstone half marathon where Jane Reece and Helen Viera recorded PB times although Helen admits to this being her first half.

Ian Cousins ran the SEAA cross country at Cockfosters.

Saturday 20th   Thom Darby ran the Orion 15 miles in a PB time.

Sunday 21st   Chris McLaren ran a PB in the Ashby 20miles.

For the highlight of the month we would like to report on a wonderful day out on Sunday 21st at Burton-on-Trent. (Well I think that was where we finally ended up!!)

As you are aware, Striders qualified for the National Plate Final by finishing in fourth place in our cross country league. We left Stopsley on time at 07.45 for a 2 hour journey to Burton-on-Trent. The race was due to start at 12.00. Knowing that Striders like to stop to fuel up for these events we duly did so at a service area knowing that we had plenty of time on our side. Unfortunately we are not sure of the exact problem –driver or sat nav error but we ended up 30 miles north of our destination with time ticking furiously by!

Competitors changed on the coach with Bill ensuring eyes were averted if necessary! We finally reached our destination at 11.45! 

Could we just say thank you to everyone for staying so calm. The driver was very apologetic and thanked us for keeping cool! Well done Striders for taking it all in your stride in what was a stressful situation. Fortunately Paul Abbot along with another couple of runners had driven to the event independently (using the old fashioned map) and were able to collect our numbers and the necessary paperwork. Thank you to them and Paul especially for this. 

The organisers were very understanding and held the race so that our runners were able to make their way to the start in a calm manner. It was unfortunate that there were not more teams in the final, but perhaps they had heard about the tough course! It was a well thought out course but lacked sufficient marshals which unfortunately led some runners to taking the wrong course. However we completed the course with only 1 injury to Jenna Litchfield who finished but sprained her ankle. We now understand that thankfully she is back running. In the men’s race Striders finished first, second and third and the ladies finished second, fourth and eighth, meaning that we won the plate and so our first ever National Trophy! We had a good turnout of 17 men and 5 ladies, some of whom only decided to come at the last minute to ensure we could field a team and for that we are very grateful. As your 2 captains we very much want to thank each and everyone of you. Not just those who scored but everybody who ran, not only in the final but in the five qualifying league events to ensure we had a place in the final. That just leaves us with 1small problem. How do we better that next year?  Early warning – get ready for the last Sunday in October! GOOD LUCK.

Sunday 28th  John Chapman and Chris Lamont ran the Finchley 20miles where Chris finished second vet 50 and John third vet 50.

Ten Striders ran the Oakley 20 miles with 7 running PB times. This would appear that the marathon training is going well.

Adrian Copp ran the indoor 3,000 mtrs where he finished third vet 35, although he was disappointed with his time of 9.45. We feel he is being harsh on himself as it was his first time running in an indoor event.

Thursday 25th   To round off a great month for Stopsley Striders, the club and 3 individuals were nominated for the Luton Sports Awards. It shows the high profile of the club at the moment. Indeed it has never been higher and we feel sure that much of the credit of this must go to our chairman Tony Green, who has instigated this. On the night, Chris Lamont was third sportsman of the year, Helen Morris was second club person of the year, with bill Barrett taking second place in coach of the year. Our club, Stopsley Striders also took a second position as club of the year. Helen was also given an award to services to sport. Our President Tony Simmons took a third place award for coach of the year. A good night, and indeed a good month and year for Stopsley Striders. Well done to you all.  

8. Strider of the Month.

Three members were nominated for March Strider of the Month.

Alison Sugars for her efforts in the Cross Country season, having come back from injury and being part of the ladies scoring team in the Plate final.

Tim Davies for his performance in the Cross Country season, either finishing 1st or 2nd and race winner in the Plate Final and first Strider home at Oakley 20 and Milton Keynes ½ Marathon.


BB nominated TG for his efforts in raising the club profile and the main driver behind Striders performance at Luton Sports Awards.
9. 2010 Beginners Course 22nd April.

Detail and organisation reviewed at coaches meeting 9 April.  Format as last year.

M Bradley advised of printed costs for handouts, approx £700.  Beginners weekly subs should cover this.  C McL to see if grant can be got from Luton Sports Network.
No meeting on 6th May, due to election.  LRSC is vote counting house

Matt Thompson to devise a coach rota to split the workload over the 12 week period of the course.

10.Ladies 5K – 11th July





Medals – 90 Luton Marathon ones given to RK.  Centres to be replaced.  Order a further 40 medals and 150 new centres.  Resp. RK
200 Race numbers to be ordered.  Resp. RK

Risk Assessment completed

Booking forms, course map and risk assessment to be sent to Lisa Rowe.  Resp. C McL

Roles and responsibilities attached
11. Update ISA / VBS Scheme
Extract of March Newsletter from UKA regarding
Sept  09 Secretary of State asked ISA to have another look at whether the government had drawn the line in the right place in relation to the requirement to register. Sir Roger Singleton was asked to conduct a review and consider any adjustments needed. Review presented to government Dec 09 and recommendations made have been accepted.  

A) Frequent contact test will be met if the work with children takes place once a week or more.

B) Intensive contact test will be met if the work takes place on 4 days in one month or more or overnight. 

Individuals who go into schools or similar to work with different groups of children will not be required to register unless their contact with the same children is frequent or intensive 

Overseas visitors bringing their own groups of children to the UK, will have a three month exemption from requirement to register. 

Exchange visits, less that 28 days, where overseas parents accept the responsibility for the selection of the host family, will be regarded as private arrangements and will not require registration. 

Sport Specific Guidance 
Review meant sector guidance documents were put on hold.

Now review is complete, expect sports specific guidance to be published during this month and hopeful that direct guidance to clubs on which roles should be enhanced CRB checked and ISA checked can be given.

Phasing in of ISA checks 
Reduced number of people required to ISA register now about 7 million.

UKA will adopt a phasing in scheme with the ISA as follows:- 

· From 26th July 2010 all new persons into sport requiring enhanced CRB check will also be ISA checked. This will include all new coaches and officials. 

· 2010-2011 will continue with new persons into the sport and include those in the sport who do not have an enhanced CRB disclosure. 

· From the 1st January 2012 to 31st July 2015.  UKA, CRB and ISA will check all those persons in the sport who are renewing their existing CRB. 

UKA will be able register an interest with the ISA for anyone who is involved with athletics and has obtained their ISA registration number via another Registered Body. Only the ISA number would need to be provided.

New CRB/ISA application form 
Current CRB application form to be phased out after 12th July 2010. Between the 23rd and 26th July the telephone application line will close. The old forms won’t be accepted after 26th July 2010. 

12.A.O.B

(BB) Cross Country Plate - Would like to have names of all who ran engraved on the back.  Agreed by all.

(TG) Cross Country Plate – BB to be custodian of the award.

(DD) Been asked about further supplies of club jackets.  Original supplier out of business. Looking for alternative.  Some have been returned from ex-members which could be re-sold with proceeds to club charity.

Launched updated Luton Marathon web-site.  Presented invoice £28.06 for registration

Looking into purchasing Sail banner to promote Striders at various events.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 10th May 2010 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm.
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